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Dear Praying Partners & Friends,  
 
Greetings of God’s grace, love and peace to you. Blessed be our Lord God who daily loaded us 
with benefits. May we love Him, exalt Him, serve Him, and glorify Him all the days of our lives.  
 
Thank you for your love, faithful prayers and support for me and the Lord’s ministry here at 
Capital Hill Baptist Church on Pohnpei. Following are the summary of praises and prayer 
requests we would like to share with you. 
 
PRAISE:  
 
l. Our anniversary revival meetings at CHBC went well. We missed 3 days of the meetings 
because we had to leave for my medical referral to the Philippines. But everything went great. 
I’m thankful for Missionary Gabriel Eiben who filled in for me for 4 Sundays that I was gone. 
Mr. Kesner Santos and his son, Luke (Kimson), took care of the Sunday evening and the 
Wednesday evening services.  
 
2. Our medical trip to the Philippines was good. The doctors did several tests or procedures 
(MRI, EEG, EKG etc.) and the results were good. So, I did not need to have any surgery. They 
treated me for infection and high blood pressure. I am feeling better now than before I went to 
the Philippines.  
 
3. Opportunities to preach God’s word.  
 

a. On my way from the Philippines to Pohnpei, I stopped on Guam and was privileged  
and blessed as I shared God’s Word to the loving believers at Lighthouse Baptist  
Church. I had a great time fellowshipping with the Quinlans and the believers there.  

 
b. June 10, 2017: I preached a funeral for our brother, Dobias Joseph, a member of our 

Church (CHBC). 
 

c. June 17, 2017: I presented a message at Pastor Dr. Isamo Welles’ memorial service.  



4. We were blessed, encouraged and challenged as we attended one week of anniversary revival 
meetings at Lukop Truth Independent Baptist Church. The speaker was Evangelist Randy 
Chovan.  
 
5. Our son, Roland, was able to come home for the summer. He’s been a great help with our 
youth and has also helped with preaching in our church.  
 
6. Youth camp (June 12-16) went great.   
 
PRAYER REQUESTS 
 

a. Dobias Joseph’s children and Mrs. Esther Welles and the children and family. 
b. God’s word sown during the funeral services to accomplish God’s will and not to return 

void. 
c. The fire of revival in the hearts of the believers and our youth to keep burning-more works 

in the fields and more souls saved.  
d. Our Summer Vacation Bible School to be held on July 24-29th.  
e. Our son, Sonny Jr, his wife and their 4 children to have safe trip as they will be coming to 

Pohnpei on July 17 for my birthday celebration.  
 
Thank you very much for your prayers and support.  
 
 
Sonny, Lihna and the children 


